Minutes Food Group Meeting 13.03.2013
Present ;- P. Clarke, C. Cant, M. Ward J. Robinson, Jen. Veitch, S. Clarke, P. Ward, 
 P. Dicken
Apologies;- L. Barnes, B. Daniels.
Jen Veitch a student, was welcomed to the group.
1. JR reported that the Alnwick Castle visit proposal was going well
2. Advertising PACT to other groups was discussed. Although we know other likeminded groups exist, keeping in touch with what they are doing and what works for them is an ongoing source of frustration. 
3. JR raised the idea of something to take with us to events, perhaps as a conversation opener so that we can tell the public what we are about and raise awareness of  the plight we seem to be heading towards, or indeed, appear to be in. Because of the shortage of active members, JR sees short term projects as achievable goals rather than long term projects which require greater numbers and ongoing support. Therefore, taking growing pea shoots to an event, together with ‘starter growing packs’ containing dried peas, growing medium and a small growing container, to hand out to intrigued members of the public, was an achievable and valuable exercise. There was a general acceptance of the merit of this idea..
4. PC is currently trialling simple hayboxes made from a variety of easily obtainable and possibly free materials, including cardboard boxes, old duvets, shredded paper, redundant clothing etc. These are also easily transportable and can be demonstrated at events as slow cookers and aids to saving cooking costs..
5. Brunswick Road Cumbrian Spring Fair . 23/24march is to be held in the yard behind Ferguson’s shop on Brunswick Road. PACT will have a presence there – with pea shoots, (materials provided by JR),  sign etc. JR & PD sat am, PW &MW sat pm, JV Sunday pm have so far agreed to attend. 0930 start, change over lunchtime
6. JR reported a pea shoot growing project at St. Catherine’s  School  - the plants to be grown at home – going ahead on the last Thursday before the  Easter
7. Penrith Railway Station Project. JR reported that as part of the station’s refurbishment of their planted beds, four raised boxes will be planted up with herbs by railway staff. SC will “start the seedlings” (?) It is hoped that QuEGS students who travel from Carlisle will manage these beds. There appears to be an adequate Network Rail budget for this project. A Penrith Edible Trail is projected to begin at the station, possibly in August.
8. MW reported that the Soroptimist Cake Competition held at the Salvation Army premises in Hunter Lane was very successful. Seventeen cakes were entered into the competition and £125 was raised by placing an exit donations box by the door. This money will go to Fairtrade for a project in Ethiopia. Rotary will double the amount raised, and then Rotary International has pledged to double the money again. This means  it gears up to £500! As no harassment was applied or seemed necessary this appears to be a good model to follow.
9 CC. Kirkby Thore seed swap day was successful although quiet.  Peas in pots were taken. It will go ahead again next year but with better preparation. Freegle/PACT paid for the hall. It was felt that some acknowledgement of the PACT/Freegle role could have been made in the organizer’s press report.
10. MW mentioned the very good website/blog run by brother and sister living in the north and south of the country. The Observer published an article written by "Miss South" on how to eat well on £20 per week. See http://www.northsouthfood.com/a-small-announcement/ and explore rest of website from there.
11. CC reported that he was well on the way, possibly half way, towards producing the Eden Egg Map. He produced an example of how a flyer might look which could be filled in by potential suppliers to allow listing on the site. This will be trialled locally over the next few weeks.
12. CC.Asparagus Kale seed mailing was going ahead but so far with little uptake.
13.The St. Andrew’s Churchyard project is ongoing.
14. PW reported that he was taking forward Penrith on a Plate as part of the Penrith Partnership, springboarded by the successful 2012 event. He suggested that the town centre event be run as a single day event with food stalls, films,  etc all themed towards Grow your Own, Sustainability, Where does food come from? How does it get to us, food resilience,  localism, forest gardening, permaculture etc Whilst maintaining a high quality for the day event it was suggested that a week long programme could follow along the lines of Cumbria Green Build Fortnight with open house arranged for certain days/times at local farms, growers, producers etc. a link with  the University of Cumbria Permaculture department was suggested J.V to liaise. He asked that colleagues provide ideas either for the day or for site visits by Friday week (17th March). 
15. At this  point Shap resident Dave Corrie was introduced who talked enthusiastically about Shap’s Parish woodlands. By consultation with the Parish Council Mr. Corrie is looking to go ahead with a management project for these areas, both North and South of the village. This will involve the felling of a few trees of little economic or amenity value and replanting with species such as oak, sycamore etc, possibly introducing a coppicing regime. Shap primary school will be involved so that pupils can learn more about the value of such places as amenity and economic areas. PW indicated that he would check to see if this could be part funded from the SustainEden project. CC was concerned about reducing the value to the wildlife of the arrear, DC took this onboard with assurances that this would be taken into account.
The meeting ended with food and drink and continuing conversation about points raised.
Next meeting  April 5th, 7.30pm. at 3Marshall Terrace unless otherwise stated.
